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Dear Friends,
 
Prayer Concerns
            For Marilyn Wilson who is recovering from surgery on Tuesday.
            A dear friend and spiritual directee of mine, Linda Parker, died on Monday.
            For all in need of healing – body, mind and spirit.
            For my son, Geoff and his fiancée, Sarah, who will be married on Saturday. 
            For an end to the policy of separating children from their families – citizens or not, legal immigrants or not.
            For peace.
 
The Great Courses meets on Wednesday, 9:30 am in the Parlor.  The focus of the lecture and discussion to follow is the Virgin Mary.
 
This Sunday following worship we will have our Congregational Meeting to discuss and approve the new Constitution and By-Laws.
 
Update on the Capital Campaign.  As of Sunday, we have received $332,000 in pledges and gifts toward our goal of $350,000.  Some of the projects have been completed – a new roof on the Chapel, smoke detectors throughout the building, new heat pumps and air conditioning in the office, library and pastor’s office – others are in process like the wiring for the back doors has been completed (waiting for some equipment to make the doors automatic).  I’m grateful to and for all of you, your gifts and spirit, as well as Walt Malec, Cliff Barron and others who are coordinating the various projects, some of which will be completed by late summer, early fall.
 
On Friday evening, June 29th at 6:30 pm, there will be an Evening of Card Making in the Fellowship Hall to send to church members that need their spirits uplifted.  All supplies will be provided and we plan to make 3 or 4 uniquely designed cards.  All are welcome – please contact Laurie Gokey if you plan to attend.
 
During the month of July, we will be joining with our friends from First Church Congregational and West Suffield Congregational and all others for worship at 10:00am.  Worship services on July 1, 15, 22 and 29 will be held in our air-conditioned sanctuary and on July 8th, we will have a special Blessing of the Animals service on the Suffield town green (all are invited to be part of this service whether or not you have pets!).  The clergy of both congregations will be sharing leadership in worship and music will be offered as well.
            During August through Labor Day, we will join with others in the Greater Suffield Community for worship at First Baptist Church, 10:00 am.  And on the first three Sundays of August, you are invited to informal worship time of prayers, song, scripture readings and reflections at 9:00 am near the newly re-furbished (by Jonah Berrien) outdoor garden.
 
Peg and I will be traveling to Washington, DC for Geoff’s wedding on Thursday afternoon and will return on Monday evening.
 
Sunday in worship, I am pleased to know that Len Kingsbury will be leading and preaching.  I understand he will be focusing on the Lectionary Gospel reading – Mark 4: 35-41, a favorite story of mine as a storm arises on the lake (the Galilee) with Jesus and his disciples in the boat.  It is worth your read and reflection in preparation for worship – and anytime.
 
I have just completed a report on my experience at the international symposium in Greece, “Toward a Greener Attica:  Preserving the Planet, Protecting its People.”  By Thursday it will be up on our website – www.secondbaptistsuffield.org – both the Executive Summary and the full report.
 
As part of the first session of the symposium, a letter was read from Pope Francis to the Ecumenical Patriarch and participants.  I share with you a brief piece which expresses much of what I feel and have experienced in this work of eco-justice through the years.  In this section, the Pope is reflecting on his visit to the Greek island of Lesvos which became a literal life raft on land for tens of thousands of refugees, running for their lives from Syria, Iraq, Afghanistan, North Africa and others countries where ecological devastation and violence is a daily demon, a matter of life and death.
 
    “I recall vividly my visit to Lesvos, together with Your Holiness … to express our common concern for the plight of the migrants and refugees there.
    While enchanted by the scenery of the blue sky and sea, I was struck by the thought that such a beautiful sea had become a tomb for men, women and children who had for the most part sought only to escape inhumane conditions in their own homelands. There I was able to witness for myself the generosity of the Greek people, so richly imbued with human and Christian values, and their efforts, despite the effects of their own economic crisis, to comfort those who, dispossessed of all material goods, had made their way to their shores.
    The dramatic contradictions I experienced during my visit help us to understand the importance of the present symposium’s theme. It is not just the homes of vulnerable people around the world that are crumbling, as can be seen in the world’s growing exodus of climate migrants and environmental refugees. . . . we may well be condemning future generations to a common home left in ruins.             Today we must honestly ask ourselves a basic question: “What kind of world do we want to leave to those who come after us, to children who are now growing up?” . . . In the wake of the ecological crisis we ought to undertake a serious examination of conscience regarding the protection of the planet entrusted to our care (cf. Gen 2:15).
    The care of creation, seen as a shared gift and not as a private possession, always entails the recognition and the respect of the rights of every person and every people. The ecological crisis now affecting all of humanity is ultimately rooted in the human heart, that aspires to control and exploit the limited resources of our planet, while ignoring the vulnerable members of the human family. …”
 
I am so appreciative of leaders like the Pope and the Ecumenical Patriarch of the Orthodox Church who has been a world leader in eco-justice for 30 years, who make the connection between environmental degradation, poverty, human justice and the call of the faithful to love and care for Earth and all people.
 
Peace be with you.
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